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Item  Measure  Target  Actual 

TUSA Meetings  Attendance  75% 15 

UTAS Meetings  Attendance  75% 14 

TUSA Events  Attendance  N/A  2 

UTAS Events  Attendance  N/A  2 

Miscellaneous 
Meetings 

Attendance N/A 11 

Public Statements on 
behalf of SC 

Release N/A 2 

Narrative update:    
June was a big and busy month, including stepping into the role of Acting President while L McLaren was 
away; I deeply appreciate everyone’s kindness and connectedness during this time, thank you team. Some 
key meetings and events which I was involved in over the last month include:  

• Attended meeting with key students interested in creating a new Creative Arts Society, 3rd June.
• Assisted in running a SWOTVAC TUSA SC x Advocacy stall outside the Morris Miller Library, 3rd

June.
• Attended on-boarding meeting with E Solis and L McLaren, 3rd June.
• Attended a variety of ‘hand-over’ meetings with L McLaren prior to his departure, including

meeting with C Harris, S-L Ward and R de Villeneuve, and L McLaren, 4th June.
• Led a TUSA x UTAS ‘Winter Warmers’ group meeting, 5th June.
• Attended TUSA ‘Let’s Get Nourished’ session, 5th June.
• Met with the students who are part of the Encampment, 6th June.
• Met with a student expressing concern about their data, 6th June.
• Met with student Encampment, J Brann and N Farrelly regarding encampment demands, 6th June.
• Met with TUSA Board Chair, D Sutton, and S-L Ward for fortnightly meeting, 11th June.
• Met with J Brann and S-L Ward, 11th June.
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• Met with S-L Ward and R de Villeneuve for weekly meeting, 13th June.  
• Met with A Lamont informally while on the Cradle Coast campus, 13th June.  
• Released a statement on behalf of the TUSA SC regarding the Times Higher Education Impact 

Survey Rankings, 14th June.  
• Attended UTAS Walker Review Drop-In Session with N Farrelly, 17th June.  
• Met with a student accommodation student leader, 17th June.  
• Attended UTAS Staff Financial Sustainability Drop-In Session with C Barling, 17th June.  
• Attended UTAS SSAF Survey Consultation Session with J Brann and S-L Ward, 17th June.  
• Met with C White and D Elvin regarding UTAS Student Accommodation, 18th June.  
• Attended UTAS Student Leavers Expo briefing session, 18th June.  
• Met with Editor of TOGATUS, 18th June.  
• Met with J Brann and S-L Ward for weekly meeting, 18th June. 
• Met with S-L Ward and R de Villeneuve for weekly meeting, 18th June.  
• Met with A Lamont regarding SSAF survey and student representation, 19th June.  
• Met with C Chennatt regarding UTAS Libraries and Cultural Collections, 19th June.  
• Presented in the UTAS Pre-departure Webinar for international students, 19th June.  
• Met with Encampment regarding future of the camp during semester break, 19th June.  
• Observed TUSA AGM w A Watkins and L McLaren, 20th June. Also attended pre-meeting with J 

Brann and S-L Ward.  
• Met with Music students expressing concern about their degree’s educational quality, 24th June. 
• Attended Monitoring and Assurance Committee meeting as a proxy for L McLaren, 24th June.  
• Met with R Baird as part of TUSA board member onboarding, 25th June.  
• Met with TUSA Board Chair, D Sutton, and S-L Ward for fortnightly meeting, 25th June. 
• Met with A Koutoulis and J Brann with S-L Ward to hear an update from UTAS regarding the 

proposed structural changes to CoBE, 25th June.  
• Met with K Lertsinpakdee and J Lenthall regarding the Encampment, 25th June.  
• Met with J Brann and S-L Ward for weekly meeting, 25th June. 
• Met with S-L Ward and R de Villeneuve for weekly meeting, 25th June.  
• Attended TUSA Financial Risk and Auditing Committee as a proxy for M Douglass, 25th June.  
• Led a follow-up TUSA x UTAS ‘Winter Warmers’ group meeting, 26th June.  
• Released a statement on behalf of the TUSA SC about the 2024-2025 Power Prices in Tasmania, 

26th June.  
• Assisted M Warrington and S-Y Yu run a TUSA stall at the UTAS Student Leavers Expo, 30th June.  
• Met with L McLaren as a hand-over upon his return, 1st July.  
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• Met with N Farrelly regarding campus updates and planning for Student Experience Committee 
presentation, 2nd July.  

• Met with J Brann and S-L Ward as proxy for L McLaren for weekly meeting, 2nd July. 
• Met with S-L Ward and R de Villeneuve as proxy for L McLaren for weekly meeting, 4th June.  
• And, of course, meeting with a variety of students and TUSA SC and staff individually, including 

fortnightly mentor meetings/ information sharing meetings with R de Villeneuve. 
 
Please reach out to me in person or via email (southern.president@tusa.utas.edu.au) at any time with any 
questions, comments, stories, or concerns.  
Hakuna matata,  
JOP 
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